
DURRINGTON TOWN COUNCIL

Minutes of the Crime Prevention Meeting held on Tuesday 12th of February 2019
at 7pm in the Robinson Room
	PRESENT
	Cllr. Mr S Botham
	Presiding

	
	Cllrs. Mrs S Paines, Mrs M Wardell, Mr J Ellis, Mr J Todd, Mrs K Sharp, Mr R Perry
	Councillors

	
	In Attendance:

Mrs S J Tucker (Clerk)

NTG Chairman Mr D Vincent

	


1. The Chairman highlighted some notices and newsletters that had been recently sent out to Councillors, these included the Travel Notice for The Packway and also the Wiltshire Council Highways Newsletter.  The Newsletter provided information on static Automatic Number Plate Readers that were being introduced to tackle parking on yellow zig zag lines outside schools.  The Council would speak with Cllr Graham Wright to see if this needed to be considered in Durrington.  The main issue encountered with parking on zig zags is by the crossing at Cross Plain Surgery, this may not meet the requirements for the camera though.
2. The metal railings just off the Clover Lane roundabout have been hit and are partially folded, this would be reported to Wiltshire Council.

3. Anti Social Behaviour on Salisbury Plain has been the focus of a targeted police campaign recently, a number of vehicles were stopped and offenders dealt with accordingly.

4. The Council needs to work on a new recruitment campaign for Speedwatch.  The clerk had emailed the new Police liaison coordinator to ask for a meeting.  

5. The last NTG was cancelled and is due to be rescheduled.


